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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome back to everyone for the last term of the school year. 
I hope that you were able to enjoy some valuable time with your 
child/ren as they re-charged their batteries for returning to 
school. As you are aware I was absent for the last 4 weeks of 
last term. I had a wonderful holiday and have been spoilt with 
the smiles and cuddles form the children on my return. I wish to 
thank Barbara Wellard who was Acting Principal in my absence, 
and for all members of the Leadership Team and staff for their 
support in their respective roles. Professionally and personally, 
I value the teamwork here at Kurunjang.  
 
I handed the Long Service Leave baton to Wendy McCall who 
is currently overseas with her family and who will return on Tues 
24th October. Barbara will then commence Long Service Leave 
until her retirement at the end of the year. Although you may see 
Barb at some events before the end of term, next Friday (20th) 
will be the last day before her leave. To mark the occasion, 
Friday 20th’s assembly will be a whole school assembly. I 
cordially invite all parents, carers and families who have known 
Barb during the 25 years she has worked at Kurunjang, to attend 
an afternoon tea at 2.00pm (prior to the assembly at 2.30pm) in 
the Personal Learning Studio (adjacent to the gym). A note has 
been sent to all current Kurunjang families today regarding this 
and I encourage you to spread the word to your 
friends/neighbours who would remember Barb. 
 
This term promises to be very busy in finalizing the academic 
year and preparing for 2018. The newsletter prior to the holidays 
alerted families to the opportunity to make a request as soon we 
will begin the commencement of creating classes based on 
children’s academic and social learning needs, friendships, and 
gender. This is a reminder to return written requests to the 
school office no later than Wednesday 25th October. Requests 

will be considered confidentially and accommodated as far as is 
possible. Please be mindful that with the number of students and 
available classes, not all requests may be possible and we 
appreciate the parents and carers who model for their child/ren, 
the reaction of resilience in the event that a request cannot be 
accommodated. Parents will be notified of their child/ren’s 2018 
classroom and teacher on Step-Up-day on Wednesday 20th 
December when there is the lesser possibility of changes 
occurring in staffing transfers and recruitment. 
 
Just a reminder that wearing the uniform broad brimmed hat is 
compulsory in Term 4. The vast majority of students are well 
prepared for the forthcoming increase of heat and UV, thank 
you. Students who do not have a broad brimmed hat at school 
have passive play in the rotundas.  
 
Another reminder is with regard magpie season. We currently 
have a resident magpie on the east boundary. Some students, 
parents and teachers have been swooped at times in the day 
when there is not a large group eg very early/late in the day, 
going to the toilets during class time, late arrival at school etc. 
There has been no swoopings as yet during recess / lunchtimes 
and other times when there is a large number of people in the 
yard.  

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Having been on Leave I was sad to have missed many of the 
special events which occurred in the last month of Term 3. 
These included the Prep breakfast, the Year 1/2 Big Night In. 
The T-ball finals and the 3/4 camp.  I look forward as I know you 
will to the Years 3-6 concert, the Djerriwarrh Festival parade, the 
F-2 sports, school fete, Foundation and Year 6 graduations, to 
name a few. Please keep tabs on forthcoming events throughout 
the term through the list of dates in the newsletter so as to avoid 
disappointment in missing a special event. 
 
We wish you and your child/ren a wonderful final term for 2017. 

 
 
 
 

~ Learning Together 

 
 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Tuesday 24th October 

 Year 3/4 Shrine of Remembrance Excursion 
Wednesday 25th October 

 Parent Requests Due 
Friday 27th October 

 Year 1/2 Werribee Zoo Excursion ~ Money Due 
Thursday 9th November 

 Foundation Animal Land Exc. ~ Money Due 
Monday 13th November 

 Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Colour Day 

 Foundation 2018 ~ Parent Information Session 
Wednesday 15th November 

 Foundation Animal Land Excursion 
Saturday 18th November 

 Djerriwarrh Festival Parade 
Tuesday 21st November 

 Year 1/2 Werribee Zoo Excursion 
Monday 27th November 

 Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Very Hungry 
Day 

Thursday 7th December 

 Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Specialist 
Sessions 

Tuesday 12th December  

 Foundation 2018 Transition Day ~ Classroom 
Orientation 

 Year 6 – 7 Orientation Day 

 Year 6 Graduation Dinner 
Wednesday 20th December 

 Step-Up-Day 
Friday 22nd December 

 LAST DAY TERM 4 ~ 12.30pm DISMISSAL 
 

 
 

 



WEARING OF SCHOOL HATS  
 

Please note that the wearing of school hats is 
compulsory in Term 4.  Please make sure your 
child has a Kurunjang Primary School 

embroidered hat for Term 4.  School hats are 
only available from PSW in Deer Park. 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in the Gym.  

Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Potts ~ Ameir Weiu 
Foundation Potts ~ Eryn Tite 

Foundation Hall ~ Awer Garang 
Foundation Hall ~ Annahid Goraya 

Foundation Edward/Mel ~ Dash Ireland 
Foundaton Edward/Mel ~ Riley Willey 

Foundation Price ~ Elijah Massaquoi 
Foundation Price ~ Chloe Peluso 

1/2 Woolley/Goodes ~ Max Eastwood 
1/2 Woolley/Goodes ~ Amber McCulloch 

1/2 Havers ~ Riley Noonan 
1/2 Havers ~ The Whole Grade 

1/2 Templeton ~ Jordi Tong 
1/2 Templeton ~ The Whole Grade 

 

 

 

CANTEEN 
 

3 Party Pies 
  Glee Can 

          Zooper Dooper 
 

  $5.00 

 

 

ART ROOM DONATIONS 
 

The art room is looking for 
donations of small clean 
grocery boxes. 
 

If you can assist us with this, 
your donations can be dropped 
off at the office or in the large 
box outside the art room. 

 

Thank you 
Mrs Havran 

 

 

 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  As the holidays are now upon us 
could I asked all Parents and Carers to help their 
children look for books that belong to our school 
and return them to the library early next term. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 

 

Friday 20th October ~ 
Transport 

Buses and Trains 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2018 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who would like their 
child/children to attend Foundation 
grade at Kurunjang Primary School in 
2018 are invited to enrol their children at 

the office.  To be eligible to enrol for Foundation grade in 2018 
your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th April 2018. You must 
provide proof of your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  
For students who were born overseas you must present their 
passport and visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also 
required and may be posted to you on request by calling 1800 
653 809. As the immunisation and birth certificates may take a 
little time to arrive, we suggest you get organised early and 
phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 
SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2018 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2018, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2018, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2018 school year. 
 

# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2018 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:_________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2018 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2018:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 
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PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 

 

 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING 

3/4 STEPH 
 

3/4 Steph have been reading some poetry by Alan J Wright. We 
used his poem ‘Feeling Better Than Good’ and wrote our own 
poem called…. 
 

‘We Feel Good When…’ 
 

When I eat KFC 
When my little sister took her first steps 
When I play with dogs and cats 
When my favourite song comes on 
When I go to church 
When I score a header 
When my sister yawns 
When I go to school 
When I pat my cousins pug 
When I help people 
When I play games 
When I try different sports 
When I have a puppy 
When I’m with my family 
When I pat my dog with my family 
When I have a surprise 
When I play footy 
When Rosie gets so excited she jumps all over me 
When North Melbourne wins 
When I play with my family 
When Steph gives me a present 
When all my family has a Christmas dinner 
When my birthday comes up 
When I spend time with Mum, Dad and my siblings 
When I see everyone smile 
When my dishwasher is empty 
When slime is not sticky 
 

This is what makes us feel good. 
 

By 3/4 Steph 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
  

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 
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Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 


